Minutes of Board Meeting,
Leesville Lake Association, August 12, 2021, Altavista Library

Call to order:  President, Dave Rives called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Present:  Richard Beaton, Tony Capuco, Phyllis Garlick, Joe Humphrey, Mary Loiselle , Dave Rives, Dannie Smith, Dave Waterman, Chip Zimmerman 
Absent:  J W Burton, Pam McMillian, Frank Podrebarac
Quorum:  Yes

Minutes:  Dave R. asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the June 10, 2021 Board meeting.
Motion:   Tony made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 10, 2021 Board meeting as presented.  Mary seconded.  All approved.  

Dave R. asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the July 10, 2021 Annual General meeting. Chip asked that LLA marina (under Committee Report, Beautification Day) be changed to LVL marina.
Motion:   Dannie made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 10, 2021 Annual General meeting with the amended correction.  Joe seconded.  All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mary emailed the July monthly reports to the Board members for their records and review on August 5th.  There were no issues to report.  All bills have been paid for BD which included the marina and two waste contractors.  As of today, 175 members have paid their dues, including 8 new or former members.  One additional member paid for two years last year.  135 members paid via cash or check and 40 have paid online.  After mailing the invoices: 3 members notified us they had moved and no longer want to be members (one membership app was sent to the new owner, the other two new owners already joined).  One member has passed away and the daughter has paid the dues so Aplos was updated to reflect the new name and the old name was taken out of the Members list.  There was one updated invoice received with no check enclosed and Mary followed up with an email.  Donations totaled to $450.  We have received payment for eight calendars.  Due to the number of email updates, it will be important that the updated list gets to Diane before the next newsletter goes out.   Mary will send out postcard reminders in October for the remainder of unpaid members.  A/P will show up for the end of the FY.  The remainder of AEP/U of Lyb Water Quality MOA is due in the spring when the report is received ($7,637.50).  Mary received another Fray Family Trust Application.  This was denied by the Board.
Dave asked for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.
Motion:  Dannie made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Tony seconded.  All approved.
 
Committee Reports:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Executive:  Dave R. asked that the LLA roster be corrected as Ralph resigned, the Mary’s home phone number was corrected, Lyle and April Firenhaber are serving on the Debris Committee, and Charlie Hamilton and Debbie Oliver are serving on the Water Quality Committee.  Phyllis will update and send to the Board.

Finance:  Mary stated there was no update from the Finance Committee.  Ideas for Capital Improvements will be added to the Members Survey.


Nominating:  In J. W.’s absence, Chip asked for nominations from the floor for the officers for the 2020/2021 fiscal year.  There were no other nominations from the floor.  Nominations were closed. 
Chip asked for a motion to nominate the following Board members as officers for the 2021/2022 FY:
President:  Dave Rives accepted.  
Dave R. then finished with the nominations of the remaining officers:
Vice-President:  Chip Zimmerman accepted.
Secretary:  Phyllis Garlick accepted.
Treasurer:  Mary Loiselle accepted.
Motion:  Dannie made a motion to accept the nominees for President, Vice-President, Secretary, and Treasurer for the 2021/2022 FY. All approved.

Beautification Day:  Dannie stated that the newly developed spreadsheet for future Beautification Day Events was updated for the 2021 BD.  He also made a list of the most current contacts used for this event and will include those in the updated guidelines.  Dave R. asked that he review the updated draft of the guidelines and make any changes/additions for the September meeting.  Dannie will be unable to chair any further BD events at this time.  Due to the timeframe, the Board decided not to have a BD in September.  Dave R. will address TLAC concerning the additional funds received for the September BD.

Communications:  Calendar:  Dave W. reported that Joni has received, at last count, 166 pictures for the calendar.  She asked that the deadline for pictures be August 31st in order that she has time to review and pick out the best ones for the calendar.  
Newsletter:  Dave W. stated that Diane will be needing articles for the newsletter.  He noted that Diane would like to know if there are any new format changes to the newsletter that can be made to make it more interesting and to change it up a bit.  It was decided that a Member Survey will be included in the next newsletter and this question will be included.  Richard found a copy of the last member survey that was done and provided a copy to the Board.  Dave W. (Communications) and Chip (Membership) will work together and present a list of survey questions at the September meeting.

Mary recognized Christine Beckett for the excellent job she has been doing with the LVL fFacebook page.	 

Debris:  In Pam’s absence, Dave R. presented a Debris Log Spreadsheet that Pam has built showing all the info from the TLAC/LLA DC reports since 2016.  Monthly inspections are happening by AEP and the Debris Committee is accompanying AEP in their own boats as AEP is still under the COVID restriction policy.  AEP will be commencing work at Meyers Creek in September.  There is no update for the Pigg River Technical Evaluation.
 
Membership:  Chip will follow up with Amanda Meyers-Ramirez about helping out on the Membership Committee.  Feedback from the Annual Meeting has been very positive.  Dave thanked everyone for all they did to make it happen.  Joe stated he sent a letter to Cory Harbour’s superiors about the fine job he did and the time he dedicated to being a speaker at the meeting.  He will follow up by sending a “thank you” to Cory.
	
Navigational Aids:  Joe is working with TLAC and Liz to get the necessary approvals for the final four Hazard Buoys.  He received a first draft of the actual marker locations from Liz, provided comments for revisions and sent back to Liz.  He is waiting on feedback.  Joe received a call from Pam saying one of the buoys around MM 11 had drifted and she was going to attempt to retrieve it.  Richard noted that the buoy at MM15 may have drifted as well.  Joe will survey the buoys.  Due to the greater water flows at those sites, it is possible that 100 anchors aren’t enough to hold them in place.  He will need some help and will keep us updated.  Joe informed the Board that the No Wake buoys in Old Woman’s Creek now belong to the LLA and will be ready to be reinstalled shortly.  Joe will be attending the Aids to Navigation (ATN) Technical Review Committee meeting scheduled for August 26th at 10 a.m.  He will report at the September Meeting.  No Wake Surfing Zones:  The TLAC Board voted on June 8th to conduct a 30 Day Comment period to allow comments and suggestions.  The 30 day Public comment period ended about a week ago.  After lengthy deliberation, the TLAC Board voted to approve the Navigation Committee’s recommended procedure for the establishment of No Wake Surfing Zones on SML and LVL, with a couple of minor adjustments.  The procedure will not become effective until January 1, 2022 and the Board’s approval also stipulated that the process would be reviewed in one year from the effective date, at which time it will be evaluated and revisions can be made if needed.  Regardless of what you hear, or what you read, these are the facts.  420 online survey forms were collected and divided as follows:  Franklin Co – 262, Bedford Co – 140. Pittsylvania Co. – 11, Campbell Co – 7.  The opinion poll was divided almost down the middle in Franklin and Bedford Counties.  In Pittsylvania Co, 9 agreed with the need for restrictions and 2 didn’t, in Campbell Co, 5 agreed and 2 didn’t.

Property:  Dave R. asked Richard to present a proposal of the costs to modify the LLA pontoon with the proposed changes and the result of the modification.  Richard supplied a list of the owners who have the Mile Markers located on their property.  In some instances, the mile markers are on personal property and the question has been brought about maintaining them on personal property if the property owner won’t maintain it.  Dave R. will contact AEP about obtaining easement rights from them in order to maintain the mile markers.  There was an email request from a member to get a map for a non-member which brought about the question if maps were available to non-members.  We have three tubes of the updated maps provided by APCo in the storage unit.  Phyllis will verify inventory for an exact count.  It was decided that the maps will be available at all General Meetings and will be available to non-members as well upon request.

Safety:  Dave R. stated that Gerry is still willing to provide Vessel Safety Inspections with an appointment.  Still don’t know if we will be able to sponsor Boater Safety Classes in 2022.  A Water Safety Chair is still needed. 

Water Quality:  Tony reported that the water quality committee has two new members, Charlie Hamilton and Debbie Oliver.  The July water sampling of LVL was completed by Capuco, Hamilton and Oliver.  The August water sampling will be carried out by all members: Capuco, Waterman, Giangi, Hamilton and Oliver.  No water quality issues were apparent on LVL thus far.  We received a report from APCo on dissolved oxygen (DO) content of SML tailwaters for the month of June.  The DO content was well above required concentrations.  The concerning period is in the fall, and we will see how DO concentrations are during that period.  Also, water monitoring of the Pigg River will occur in September and October.  We will need to discuss sampling strategies with Tom Shahady.  Further, we have planned to submit a grant proposal to the Department of Environmental Quality this month focusing on improving water quality of the Pigg River.  Shahady agreed to take the lead on this, but I have not received a reply to my inquiries regarding the grant status.  I have a very limited amount of time I can devote to the grant preparation.  University of Lynchburg is back in session and I suspect Dr. Shahady is dealing with challenges in adapting to new protocols.

TLAC:  Dave R. reported that TLAC ????? all yours Dave.  Sorry!



Old Business:  Suggestions for Speakers for the 2021 Membership Meetings:  Tony will check with Dr. Shahady about speaking at the October General Meeting.  Dave R. will speak with the County Supervisors on the TLAC Board and with the State Delegates who responded to his letters.  Mary and Phyllis will plan refreshments/lunch.  The Leesville Lake Apparel question will be added to the member survey.

New Business:  There was no New Business to discuss.

Executive Session:  There was no Executive Session business.

For the Good:  Tony informed the Board that Andy Hensley, Bob Rankin’s partner, has been very ill.  Phyllis will send a card.  Chip reported that he had received an email from Jeff Thompson, President of Parker’s Landing, that he had gotten complaints from several property owners about the low water level of the lake.  Chip responded by explaining the best he could AEP’s rights.(Maybe not the best word!)

Confirmation of Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be September 9, 2021 at 6:30 in the Altavista Library.

Adjournment :  Chip made a motion to adjourn.  Phyllis seconded.  Meeting was adjourned.


 
 

 

